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LETTER TO HOUSEHOLD 2025-2026 
 

 

Dear Parent/Guardian: 
 
Good nutrition is a vital part of a student’s ability to learn and to make the most of their educational experience.  
The Office of Food and Nutrition Services (FNS) offers healthy meals to students every school day.  There is 
no charge for breakfast in Brevard County. Students may buy lunch for $2.80 in elementary school or $3.30 in 
middle and high schools. The information submitted on the Free and Reduced-Price Meals application may 
qualify your child/ren for free or reduced-price meals. The price for a reduced lunch meal is $0.40. If approved, 
the free or reduced meal benefits are effective for the entire school year. 
 
Below are some common questions and answers to aid in the process of determining your child’s eligibility for 
meals: 
 

1. Do I need to fill out an application for each child? No. For your convenience, the Free and Reduced 
Application will include all students in your household. Applications are available online at 

https://www.myschoolapps.com/Home/DistrictRedirect/BREVARDPS_FL?langid=1 and may be 

completed on a computer or mobile device. We cannot approve an application that is not complete, so be 
sure to fill out all required information, sign electronically, and submit. 
 

2. Who can receive free/reduced meals? All children in households receiving Florida SNAP (Food 
Stamps), the Food Distribution Program on Indian Reservations (FDPIR) or Florida Temporary Assistance 
for Needy Families (TANF) are eligible for free meals regardless of your income. Also, your children may 
be eligible to receive free/reduced price meals if your household’s gross income is within the free/reduced 
limits on the Federal Income Guidelines. 

 
IMPORTANT: If you have received a NOTICE OF DIRECT CERTIFICATION letter for free meals, please 
do not complete an application. Please notify FNS at (321) 633-1000 x11642 or (321) 633-1000 x11655 
or via e-mail at: fshelpdesk@brevardschools.org if you did not receive a Direct Certification letter 
for all students living in your household. 

 

REDUCED PRICE MEAL SCALE 

                                      Household 
                                          Size          Annually                  Monthly                   2 x’s Monthly                Biweekly             Weekly 

1    28,953 2,413 1,207 1,114 557 

2 39,128 3,261 1,631 1,505 753 

3 49,303 4,109 2,055 1,897 949 

4 59,478 4,957 2,479 2,288 1,144 

5 69,653 5,805 2,903 2,679 1,340 

6 79,828 6,653 3,327 3,071 1,536 

7 90,003 7,501 3,751 3,462 1,731 

8 100,178 8,349 4,175 3,853 1,927 

                              For each add’l family  
                              member, add                  +10,175                       + 848                          + 424                           + 392                         + 196 

 
 

3. Can Foster Children get free meals? Yes, however, an application must be submitted to FNS.  
Foster children that are under the legal responsibility of a foster care agency or court are eligible for free 
meals regardless of the child’s personal income or the income of the household where they reside. The 
child may be included as a member of the foster family if the foster family chooses to also apply for 
benefits. If the foster family is not eligible for free or reduced-price meals, it does not prevent a foster child 
from receiving free benefits. 
 

4. Can homeless, runaway, head start, and migrant children get free meals? Yes, children who meet 
the definition of homeless, runaway, head start, or migrant are eligible for free meals. If you believe 
children in your household meet these criteria and haven’t been notified that your children will get free 
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meals, please call Ivette Collado, Homeless Liaison, at (321) 633-1000 x11294, Denise Gillich, Migrant 
Coordinator, at 633-1000 x11336 or Michelle Dale, Head Start Family Services Manager, at 617-7786 
x31393 to see if your child or children qualify. 

 
5. Who can get reduced price meals? Your children may get reduced price meals if your household 

income is within the reduced-price limits on the Federal Eligibility Income Chart shown on page 1.   
 
6. Should I fill out an application if I receive a letter this school year stating my children are 

approved for free or reduced-price meals?  Please read the letter you received carefully and follow the 
instructions.  Call FNS at (321) 633-1000 x11642 or (321) 633-1000 x11655 if you have any questions.  
 

7. My child’s application was approved last year. Do I need to fill out another one this year? YES.  
Your child’s application is only valid for last school year and for the first 30 days of this school year OR 
until a new application is processed.  You must send in a new application unless you receive a NOTICE 
OF DIRECT CERTIFICATION for the new school year. Please notify FNS at (321) 633-1000 x11642 or 
(321) 633-1000 x11655 or via e-mail at: fshelpdesk@brevardschools.org if you did not receive a 
Direct Certification letter for all students living in your household. 
 

8. I get WIC. Can my child(ren) get free meals? Children in households participating in WIC may be 
eligible for free or reduced-price meals. Please fill out an application online. 
 

9. Will the information I give be checked? Yes, we may ask you to send written proof of the information 
you submit at any time during the school year. 

 
10. If I don’t qualify now, may I apply again later? Yes. You may apply at any time during the school year if 

you have any changes to your household size, income or if you become eligible to receive SNAP (Food 
Stamps) or TANF. Children with a parent/guardian who becomes unemployed may become eligible for 
free and reduced-price meals if the household income drops below the income limit. 

 
11. What if I disagree with the decision about my application? You may call FNS at (321) 633-1000 

x11642, (321) 633-1000 x11655 or write to Mr. Kevin M. Thornton, Director of Food and Nutrition 
Services, 2700 Judge Fran Jamieson Way, Viera, FL 32940, to discuss your application or request a 
hearing. 

 
12. May I apply if someone in my household is not a U.S. Citizen? Yes. You or your child(ren) do not 

have to be U.S. citizens to qualify for free or reduced-price meals. 
 
13. Who should I include as members of my household? You must include all people living in your 

household, related or not (such as grandparents, other relatives, or friends).  You must include yourself 
and all the children who live with you. If you live with other people who are economically independent (for 
example, people who you do not support, who do not share income with you or your children, and who 
pay a pro-rated share of expenses), do not include them. 

 
14. What if my income is not always the same?  List the amount that you normally receive. For example, if 

you normally get $1000 each month, but missed some work last month and only got $900, put down that 
you get $1000 per month.  If you normally get overtime, include it, but not if you get it only sometimes. If 
you have lost a job or had your hours or wages reduced, use your current income. 

 
15. We are in the military. Do we include deployed service members in our household size? Yes, 

deployed service members are considered part of the household. Families should include the names of 
the deployed service members on their application. Report only that portion of the deployed service 
member’s income made available to them or on their behalf to the family. The determining official would 
count the service member as part of the household in establishing a child’s eligibility for free and reduced-
price meals. 

 
16. Do we include our military housing allowance as income? If your housing is part of the Military 

Housing Privatization Initiative, do not include your housing allowance as income.  All other allowances 
must be included in your gross income. 
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17. My spouse is deployed to a combat zone. Is his/her combat pay counted as income? No, if the 
combat pay is received in addition to his/her basic pay because of his/her deployment and it wasn’t 
received before he/she was deployed, combat pay is not counted as income.  Contact 321-633-1000 
x11642 or (321) 633-1000 x11655 for more information. 

 
18. My family needs more help. Are there other programs we might apply for? To find out how to apply 

for SNAP or other assistance benefits, contact your local assistance office or call 211. 
 

If you have other questions or need assistance, please call Tamara Cheek at (321) 633-1000 x11642 or 
Lexa Reyes-Arturet at (321) 633-1000 x11655. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
 
Kevin M.Thornton, Director 
Office of Food and Nutrition Services 
2700 Judge Fran Jamieson Way 
Viera, Florida   32940-6699 
 
“The Richard B. Russell National School Lunch Act requires the information on this application. You 
do not have to give the information, but if you do not, we cannot approve your child for free or reduced 
price meals.  You must include the last four digits of the social security number of the adult household 
member who signs the application.  The last four digits of the social security number is not required 
when you apply on behalf of a foster child or you list a Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program 
(SNAP), Temporary Assistance for Needy Families (TANF) Program or Food Distribution Program on 
Indian Reservations (FDPIR) case number or other FDPIR identifier for your child or when you indicate 
that the adult household member signing the application does not have a social security number.  We 
will use your information to determine if your child is eligible for free or reduced price meals, and for 
administration and enforcement of the lunch and breakfast programs. We MAY share your eligibility 
information with education, health, and nutrition programs to help them evaluate, fund, or determine 
benefits for their programs, auditors for program reviews, and law enforcement officials to help them 
look into violations of program rules.” 
 
In accordance with federal civil rights law and U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights 
regulations and policies, this institution is prohibited from discriminating on the basis of race, color, 
national origin, sex, disability, age, or reprisal or retaliation for prior civil rights activity.  
 
Program information may be made available in languages other than English. Persons with disabilities 
who require alternative means of communication to obtain program information (e.g., Braille, large 
print, audiotape, American Sign Language), should contact the responsible state or local agency that 
administers the program or USDA’s TARGET Center at (202) 720-2600 (voice and TTY) or contact 
USDA through the Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339.  
 
To file a program discrimination complaint, a Complainant should complete a Form AD-3027, USDA 
Program Discrimination Complaint Form which can be obtained online at: 
https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-3027.pdf from any USDA office, by calling (866) 
632-9992, or by writing a letter addressed to USDA. The letter must contain the complainant’s name, 
address, telephone number, and a written description of the alleged discriminatory action in sufficient 
detail to inform the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights (ASCR) about the nature and date of an alleged 
civil rights violation. The completed AD-3027 form or letter must be submitted to USDA by: 
mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights 1400 
Independence Avenue, SW 
Washington, D.C. 20250-9410;  
or fax: (833) 256-1665 or (202) 690-7442;  
or email: program.intake@usda.gov  

This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 
 


